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TO:   Planning Commission 

FROM:   Liz Cabrera, Community & Economic Development Director 

Subject:   Purchase of Borough-Owned Property at 700 Sandy Beach Rd. 

   Marc Taylor 

 

Recommendation:  

Recommend preliminary approval of sale to the borough assembly. 

The Petersburg Planning & Zoning Commission makes the following findings of fact: 

1. Applicant is requesting to purchase 

approximately 84,942 sf of borough-owned 

property located at 700 Sandy Beach Road. 

2. Application was referred to the Planning 

Commission on January 18, 2022. 

3. The property has legal and practical access from 

Sandy Beach Road. 

4. The property has more than 80’ of road frontage 

and a lot area greater than 8,000 sf, which are 

minimum standards for residential property in 

this district. 

5. A 60’ w. x 440’ l. undeveloped public easement 

exists along the eastern property line adjacent 

to Lot 16. No development may occur within the 

easement without prior approval of the 

borough. 

6. Lot is zoned single-family residential. PMC 16.12.050 requires a property be zoned prior to 

approval for disposal. 

7. Applicant’s development plans are to construct a driveway, pad, and single-family residence 

within 2-3 years. Per zoning, property may be developed with single-family or duplex 

dwelling, or any manner allowed by code. Also, the property may be subdivided in the 

future as allowed by code and approved by the Planning Commission. 

8. Based on review of the application by borough departments, there is no public need or use 

for the property. 

9. Hearing notices were mailed to property owners within 600 feet of the area on January 24, 

2022 
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10. On February 8, 2022, a duly noticed public hearing was held by the Petersburg Planning 

Commission. At the public hearing, the Planning Commission considered and reviewed 

applicant materials, public comments and testimony, and staff comments. 

Based on the preceding findings of fact, the Petersburg Planning Commission makes the 

following recommendation: 

1. Based on review of the application by borough departments, there is no public need or use 

for the property. 

2. Terms and conditions of sale should reference the existing public easement and that no 

development may occur within the easement without prior approval of the borough. 

3. Terms and conditions of sale require that any future residential development on the property 

connect to municipal sewer system on Sandy Beach Rd. Cost of extending utilities (electricity, 

water, sewer) to the property will be the responsibility of the property owner. Cost of providing 

service from the property line to any structure is the responsibility of the property owner.  

4. Proof of consultation and, if required, a permit/letter from the Army Corps of Engineers shall 

be furnished to the borough prior to development of the lot. 
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